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POLICE BLOTTERLecture to Show How Dutch
Have Lessened Storm Havoc
WESTFIELD – Stephen Schoeman

will present a lecture on Thursday,
March 14, to the Westfield Historical
Society on what he calls the need to
“think Dutch” in the aftermath of
Hurricane Sandy.

Mr. Schoeman will argue that Hur-
ricane Sandy would have caused far
less death and destruction had it struck
the Netherlands rather than New Jer-
sey, New York City and Long Island.
His reason is that the Dutch have,
over the centuries, developed a vast
system of dikes and other protection
against the great sweeping off the
North Sea.

He will discuss the enormous North
Sea storm of 1953, which caused the
deaths of 1,836 people and damage
to 47,300 buildings. Following this,
the Dutch government embarked on
one of the modern world’s most ex-
tensive and sophisticated coastal pro-
tection systems, including the famous
dikes and the Delta Project, consid-
ered one of the engineering marvels

of all time.
Mr. Schoeman has personally vis-

ited Dutch coastal protection projects
and will provide detailed descriptions
of what he has seen. He will stress that
whatever the cause, the ocean levels
are rising. Additionally, he will dis-
cuss the measures that London, Saint
Petersburg and Venice have taken to
protect against flooding.

Mr. Schoeman is a graduate of
Colby College, the University of
Pennsylvania Law School and New
York University, where he received a
Doctoral degree in political science.

The presentation will be held in
the Community Room of the
Westfield Municipal Building, lo-
cated at 425 East Broad Street, be-
ginning at 7:30 p.m. Light refresh-
ments will be served. This program
will be free and open to the public,
but contributions will be welcome
to help offset costs. For more infor-
mation, call the Westfield Historical
Society at (908) 654-1794.

Westfield Foundation Lauds
Dillons During Breakfast

WESTFIELD – The Westfield
Foundation honored Alice and Bob
Dillon at its annual Cornerstone
breakfast, which was held in Decem-
ber at the Echo Lake Country Club in
Westfield.

Bob Dillon, who passed away in
May 2012, and Alice were honored
not solely for their work with the
Westfield Foundation. The Dillons
were involved with many organiza-
tions in the area, among them the
United Fund, Overlook Hospital, the
Westfield Memorial Library,
Westfield Senior Citizen Housing and
New Jersey Connect.

“We honor what they have done,
not with a plaque or a breakfast, but
by accepting the torch they are now
passing to each of us to work for the
common good,” noted Westfield
Foundation President Bill Foley, in
paying tribute to the couple.

“Alice and Bob understood that to
make sense of ourselves in this com-
munity, this country, we must start
with the idea that we are not alone,
nor are all of our choices about what
we want. There is a middle ground,
habits of the heart, where we volun-
tarily dedicate ourselves to the ser-
vice of others,” he added.

SPECIAL TRIBUTE…Alice Dillon receives a memorial plaque from Westfield
Foundation President Bill Foley, honoring the work of her and her late husband,
Bob, on behalf of the Foundation. Their children, Julia and Bob, attended the
event with their mother. Betsy Chance, executive director of the Foundation,
looks on as members of the audience show their appreciation for the Dillons.

All Roads Lead to Darby Road
For St. Pat’s Day Celebration

By MILLICENT K. BRODY

SCOTCH PLAINS – Partners and
best friends Joseph Mortarulo,
Michael Brennan and John Brandli
have been close friends for over 30
years. All 1988 graduates of Scotch
Plains-Fanwood High School
(SPFHS), Joe played professional
soccer and coaches for SPFHS. John
(also known as Skip) is big into
hockey, and Michael, a huge Giants
fan, is all about football.

With dreams of owning their own
restaurant, the guys created Darby Road,
located in Scotch Plains. It is named
after William Darby, a philanthropist
who resided on historic Darby Road;
today, we call that road Park Avenue.

Known for its exciting Irish menu,
creative American comfort food,
fabulous selections of Craft beer, wine
and spirits, and its cordial staff, Darby
Road is a happening experience.

As a salute to the community, and
the surrounding areas, the gentlemen
are hosting a huge Irish Festival start-
ing Friday, March 15, at 6 p.m., and
running straight through to Saint
Patrick’s Day, Sunday, March 17.

With an admission price of $5 each,
proceeds are being donated to the
Scotch Plains Police Athletic League.

“Darby Road Public House & Res-
taurant is a wonderful addition to the
Scotch Plains Downtown Business
District,” said Chief Brian Mahoney
of the Scotch Plains Police Depart-
ment. “We are honored that the PAL
of Scotch Plains is the recipient of
their great efforts.”

“Raised in Scotch Plains, all three
owners have taken advantage of the

sports programs in our public school
system. We’re grateful that they have
chosen to open Darby Road, and are
most appreciative of their efforts to
‘give back’ to the community.”

Be there when weekend festivities
start at 6 p.m., Friday, March 15.
Cheer to Paddy and the Pale Boys, a
traditional Irish rock band, which
will play straight through to mid-
night. From there, the party contin-
ues indoors at Darby Road Public
House & Restaurant.

Return at noon on Saturday, March
16. Enjoy DJ Jeff’s selection of rock
and Irish classics, Irish dancers, Sh-
etland Pony Rides for the kids, and
adorable face painting. And all the
while there are mounds of food and
drink to celebrate the fun!

As dusk settles, enjoy “Off the
Wagon” playing Irish cover songs.
Later on, it’s a DJ Party. And much
later, the party moves indoors to Darby
Road Public House & Restaurant.

And there’s even more! At noon on
Sunday, March 17, Darby Road ex-
plodes with more pony rides, face
painting, bag pipers and more Irish
dancing. Hear Brooklyn Band, Raggle
Taggle Gypsy O’s entertain, with lots
more food, drink and activities.

And finally, the Big Brash Irish
Gathering will conclude indoors at
Darby Road, where everyone will be
celebrating the conclusion of a Fabu-
lous Saint Patrick’s Day weekend!

“All Roads Lead to Darby Road!”
Circle your calendar. Be there for a

Spectacular St. Patrick’s Day Week-
end! Darby Road Public House &
Restaurant, 450 Park Avenue, Scotch
Plains. For more information, call
(908) 288-7667.

Paid Bulletin Board
goleader.com/express

‘Y’ Program to Focus
On Child Sex Abuse

WESTFIELD – The Westfield Area
“Y” is seeking to educate the public
and protect children within the com-
munity by participating in the “Stew-
ards of Children” program. “Child
Sexual Abuse Prevention Training”
will be held on Tuesday, March 12,
from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. at the Main
“Y” Facility, located at 220 Clark
Street in Westfield.

This program is designed to edu-
cate adults to prevent, recognize and
react responsibly to child sexual
abuse. The training session will help
adults build awareness on what to
look for and steps to follow in order
to protect children. Child sexual abuse
is an agonizing and traumatic experi-
ence for its victims and is a crime
punishable by law.

The training is for adults only and
is open to “Y” members and the com-
munity. Interested persons should
register in advance and in person at
the “Y” Welcome Center. There is a
$10 fee for this training. For more
information, call Susan Morton at
(908) 654-8460 or e-mail
smorton@westfieldynj.org.

Miller-Cory to Highlight
18th-Century Hygiene

WESTFIELD – In colonial
America…did people only bathe
once a year? Did women wear false
eyebrows made of mouse fur? Did
men use powdered parsley seed to
prevent hair loss? Visitors to the
Miller-Cory House Museum will
have an opportunity to find out this
Sunday, March 10, from 2 to 4 p.m.
when the museum presents a pro-
gram entitled “To Bathe or Not To
Bathe – 18th Century Hygiene.” The
museum is located at 614 Mountain
Avenue in Westfield.

Described as appropriate for both
children and adults, the program will
include information about early
American practices of bathing, den-
tal care, hair care, beauty and groom-
ing. On display will be a variety of
personal-care products created from
authentic 18th- and early 19th-cen-
tury recipes. Children will have the
opportunity to make a craft, also
based on recipes from the past.

Docents will be available to con-
duct tours of the restored, colonial-era
farmhouse. In the museum’s Frazee
Building, members of the Cooking
Committee will prepare dishes over
the open-hearth fire using colonial-
era methods and seasonal ingredients.
The gift shop, containing a variety of
early American toys, crafts, books and
educational materials, will be open as
well. Admission will be $3 for adults
and children age 13 and older, $2 for
children ages 3 to 12 and free for those
under age 3.

Upcoming Sunday programs at
the museum include “Colloquialisms
– Expressions from the Past” on
March 17 and “Celebrate the Season
with Spring Cookie Decorating” on
March 24.

The Miller-Cory House Museum,
built in 1740, is listed on both the
State and National Registers of His-
toric Places and as a site on the New
Jersey Women’s Heritage Trail. The
museum is available for school, scout
or other group tours on weekdays
during the morning or after school.
Other programs include a showcase
of 18th-century skills during which
volunteers demonstrate colonial-era
crafts and discuss 18th-century life
in New Jersey for interested groups,
including on-site at local schools.

For more information, call (908)
232-1776 or e-mail
millercorymuseum@gmail.com.
Details on all programs also are
posted on the museum’s Facebook
page. The museum’s website is
millercoryhouse.org.

Library to Present
Songbook Favorites

WESTFIELD – The Westfield
Memorial Library will present a mu-
sical program on Wednesday, March
13, at 7 p.m. entitled “Great Ameri-
can Songbook Favorites” as sung by
Carol Erikson. The library is located
at 550 East Broad Street.

Having had a 40-year career as a
nurse, Ms. Erikson now pursues her
passion for music. She will sing stan-
dards by beloved composers like Cole
Porter, Irving Berlin, George and Ira
Gershwin and Hoagy Carmichael.

The program will be free and open
to Westfield Memorial Library and
MURAL cardholders. MURAL
cardholders belong to libraries that
are part of the Middlesex Union Re-
ciprocal Agreement Libraries. To see
if a library participates, check the
Westfield Memorial Library website,
wmlnj.org. To register for the pro-
gram, visit wmlnj.org and click on
the Calendar tab, or call (908) 789-
4090, extension 0.

WINE TASTING…Neil Schembre dis-
plays one of the South American wines
to be featured during the Rotary Club
of Fanwood-Scotch Plains’ 12th An-
nual Wine Tasting event on Wednes-
day, March 13, from 7 to 10 p.m. at the
Stage House Tavern, located at 366
Park Avenue in Scotch Plains.

Cranford Historical Society
Spotlights Secret Service

CRANFORD – The Cranford His-
torical Society will sponsor the
“United States Secret Service: Sons
of Cranford” display at the Cranford
Public Library during the month of
March. The library is located at 220
Walnut Avenue in Cranford.

The exhibit features photographs,
documents and memorabilia about
six Secret Service agents who lived
in Cranford. John Baffa was the first
Cranford resident to become a Secret
Service Special Agent, followed by
Robert J. Kasdon, Thomas D. Sloan,
James F. Sloan, Richard C. Harrington
and Jose Riera.

Mr. Baffa’s most notable assign-
ments were protecting Jesse Jackson
during his first run for President and
serving as national coordinator for
the 1987 United States Papal visit of
Pope John Paul II. He is now retired
from the Secret Service.

Mr. Kasdon traveled extensively in
support of the mission of the Secret
Service. He participated in five Presi-
dential campaigns and served during
the administrations of five Presidents.
He retired in 1996.

Thomas D. Sloan is the first of two
brothers from Cranford to become
Secret Service agents. He served as
Special Agent in Charge of the Balti-
more Field Office, where he oversaw
complex financial crimes investiga-
tions. He also was responsible for the
security of President William Clinton
and managed an international fraud
task force. He retired in 2001.

James F. Sloan, his older brother,
served with the Secret Service for 20
years. His most notable position was
as Detail Leader on First Lady Bar-
bara Bush while assigned to the
Presidential Protective Division. He
died on June 24, 2009 from Amyo-
trophic Lateral Sclerosis (Lou
Gehrig’s disease).

Mr. Harrington served in the Secret
Service’s Newark Field Office before
transferring to Washington, D.C.,
where he was assigned to various head-
quarter divisions. He retired in 2004
but remains associated with the Secret
Service as a technical consultant on
matters of Field Office Security.

Mr. Riera has been with the Secret
Service since 2000 and remains an
active member as a Special Agent
currently assigned to the Presidential
Protection Division.

Library hours are Monday through
Wednesday, 10 a.m. to 8 p.m.; Thurs-
day and Friday, 10 a.m. to 5 p.m., and
Saturday, 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.

For further information, call the
Cranford Historical Society’s office
at (908) 276-0082 or e-mail
cranfordhistoricalsociety@verizon.net.
Interested persons also may visit the
historical society’s website at
cranfordhistoricalsociety.com.

Westfield
Sunday, February 24, Robert

Hernandez, 27, of Berkeley Heights
was arrested and charged with driv-
ing while intoxicated (DWI) follow-
ing a traffic stop at Mountain Avenue
and Birch Place. He was released to a
responsible adult.

Wednesday, February 27, Kyle
Fleming, 24, of Westfield was ar-
rested on an outstanding Westfield
warrant for $500 pursuant to a motor
vehicle stop. He was processed and
released after posting bail.

Wednesday, February 27, Mark
Venson, 52, of Plainfield was arrested
on an outstanding Westfield warrant
for $225. He was unable to post bail,
processed and held.

Thursday, February 28, a Kimball
Circle resident reported being the
victim of identity theft. According to
the victim, someone unknown gained
access to his checking account and
attempted to have checks delivered
to an alternate address. The victim
also stated that someone unknown
opened a Bloomingdales credit card
in his name.

Scotch Plains
Tuesday, February 26, a resident

of Front Street reported that some-
time overnight someone removed an
extension cord from his backyard.
The cord was valued at approximately
$100.

Wednesday, February 27, a resi-
dent of Cook Avenue reported that
sometime overnight someone dam-
aged the mirror on her motor vehicle,
which was parked in her driveway.

Wednesday, February 27, a resi-
dent of Watchung Terrace reported
that someone made approximately
$1,500 in purchases on her credit
card without her authorization.

Wednesday, February 27, a resi-
dent of West Broad Street reported
that she has received multiple text
messages from a former boyfriend,
which contain obscenities.

Wednesday, February 27, Andre
Brown, 35, of Scotch Plains was ar-
rested after a motor vehicle stop on
Terrill Road on an outstanding $2,000
warrant issued by the Upper Saddle
River Court. He was transported to
police headquarters, processed and
released.

Wednesday, February 27, Milton
Obano, 28, of Middlesex was arrested
and charged with possession of sus-
pected marijuana after a motor ve-
hicle stop on Cushing Road. He was
transported to police headquarters,
processed and released.

Thursday, February 28, Cornell
Davenport, 51, of Newark was ar-
rested after a motor vehicle stop on
Park Avenue on an outstanding $933

warrant issued by the Scotch Plains
Court. He was transported to police
headquarters, processed and released.

Thursday, February 28, a student
at the Union County Vocational-Tech-
nical Schools on Raritan Road re-
ported that while she was in class,
someone removed her iPod Touch,
valued at approximately $250.

Saturday, March 2, Darvis Martin,
25, of Somerville was arrested after a
motor vehicle stop on Route 22 on an
outstanding $373 warrant issued by
the Princeton Court. He was trans-
ported to police headquarters, pro-
cessed and released.

Sunday, March 3, Takia Neal, 22,
of Scotch Plains was arrested after a
motor vehicle stop on Route 22 on an
outstanding $1,686 warrant issued
by the Scotch Plains Court. She was
transported to police headquarters,
processed and released.

Fanwood
Friday, March 1, Bryan Taveras,

18, of South Plainfield was arrested
following a motor vehicle stop at
South Avenue and Laurel Place on an
active warrant out of South Plainfield.
He was processed and turned over to
the South Plainfield Police Depart-
ment.

Saturday, March 2, Dana Dangelo,
31, of Scotch Plains was arrested fol-
lowing a motor vehicle stop at Martine
and Midway Avenues on an active
warrant out of Elizabeth. She was
processed, posted bail and released.

Sunday, March 3, Michael Grace,
52, of Fanwood was arrested on a
warrant out of Westfield after a field
investigation at North and Elm Av-
enues. A check of this person showed
the active warrant. He was processed,
posted bail and released.

Mountainside
Wednesday, February 27, a resi-

dent of Cranford reported that while
she was playing tennis at an indoor
facility on Route 22, someone
smashed the passenger-side window
on her motor vehicle and removed
her purse, which contained credit
cards and her driver’s license.

Wednesday, February 27, a resi-
dent of Westfield reported that while
she was playing tennis at an indoor
facility on Route 22, someone
smashed the driver’s-side window of
her motor vehicle. According to po-
lice, nothing appeared to be missing
at the time of the report.

Saturday, March 2, Erica D.
Rodriguez, 24, of North Plainfield
was arrested and charged with pos-
session of suspected marijuana after
a motor vehicle stop on New Provi-
dence Road. She was transported to
police headquarters, processed and
released.

PUBLIC NOTICE
TOWN OF WESTFIELD

BOARD OF EDUCATION
UNION COUNTY, NEW JERSEY

ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the
Westfield Board Public Schools will re-
ceive bids for Gym Bleacher Replace-
ment at the Edison Intermediate School
(FVHD#4405), 800 Rahway Avenue,
Westfield, New Jersey  07090, together
with all work incidental thereto, in accor-
dance with the requirements of the draw-
ings and specifications prepared by Fraytak
Veisz Hopkins Duthie, PC (FVHD) Archi-
tects-Planners, www.fvhdpc.com.

Bids will be received for: SINGLE OVER-
ALL CONTRACT (C009/C107/C047 OR
C107/C047)

SEALED BIDS WILL BE RECEIVED
until 2:00 PM (Prevailing Time) on April
4, 2013, by the Westfield Board of Educa-
tion, to the attention of Ms. Dana Sullivan,
Business Administrator, Rm. 101, 302 Elm
Street, Westfield, New Jersey 07090. Bids
will be publicly opened and read immedi-
ately thereafter.

Bid Documents for the proposed Work
are on file at the office of the Architect,
FVHD, 1515 Lower Ferry Road, Trenton,
New Jersey  08628, and may be inspected
by prospective bidders during regular busi-
ness hours. Any bidder should contact the
Architect’s Office at (609) 883-7101 to
confirm availability of documents. The Bid
Documents may be obtained from the Ar-
chitect upon deposit of $150.00 (One
Hundred Fifty Dollars) for each set, made
payable to Fraytak Veisz Hopkins Duthie.
If bidder requests documents to be shipped,
they must provide their direct shipping
account number to the Architect AND a
SEPARATE NON-REFUNDABLE han-
dling fee of $25.00 per set payable in
advance to Fraytak Veisz Hopkins Duthie,
PC. Deposit will be refunded if the bid
documents are returned in whole, bound
and in good condition and returned within
ten (10) days after the opening of bids, by
a Bidder submitting bona fide bid. All ques-
tions must be sent ONLY via mail or
facsimile at (609) 883-2694 with the job
number referenced.

Bid Proposal shall be submitted in sepa-
rate sealed envelopes for each contract:
(1) addressed to the owner, (2) bearing the
name and address of the bidder written on
the face of the envelope, and (3) clearly
marked “BID” with the contract title and/or
bid number on the outside of the envelope
and must be accompanied by a Certified
Check, Cashier’s Check or Bid Bond drawn
to the order of the Owner for not less than
ten percent (10%) of the amount of the bid,

but in no case in excess of $20,000.00;
and must be delivered to the above place
on or before the hour named. The Board of
Education and the Architect assume no
responsibility for bids mailed or misdirected
in delivery.

If the bid exceeds $20,000.00 bidder
must be pre-qualified by the New Jersey
Division of Property Management and
Construction (DPMC), prior to the date that
bids are received. Any bid submitted un-
der the terms of New Jersey statutes not
including a copy of a valid and active Pre-
qualification/Classification Certificate will
be rejected as being non-responsive to bid
requirements.

Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 18A:18A-25, each
proposal shall be accompanied by a Propo-
sition of Surety from a Surety Company
stating it will provide each bidder with sepa-
rate Performance and Payment Bonds,
each in the amount of 100% of the contract
sum. Also, Surety agrees to furnish Bidder
with a Maintenance Bond in required form.
The Proposition of Surety shall be executed
by an approved surety company autho-
rized to do business in the State of New
Jersey and in accordance with P.L. 1995,
c.384 (amending N.J.S.A. 2A:44-143 and
2A:44-144, effective January 10, 1996) and
with the three highest rating categories of
rating companies nationally recognized and
listed as per Appendix A (go to www.nj.gov/
dobi/surey.htm).

All contractors and subcontractors must
provide a Business Registration Certifi-
cate (BRC) per N.J.S.A. 52:32-44. The
BRC must be on file prior to the bid open-
ing date.

Bidding shall be in conformance with the
applicable requirements of N.J.S.A.
18A:18A-1 et seq. the “Public School Con-
tracts Law.”

All bidders shall comply with The New
Jersey Prevailing Wage Act N.J.S.A. 34:11-
56.25 et seq. (P.L. 1963, c.150).

Bidders are required to comply with the
requirements of N.J.S.A. 10:5-31 (P.L.
1975, c.127), and N.J.A.C. 17:27-1 et seq.
and all duly adopted Affirmative Action
Regulations.

No bid may be withdrawn for a period of
sixty (60) days after the date set for the
opening thereof. The right is reserved to
reject any or all bids or to waive informality
in the bidding if it is in the interest of the
School District to do so.

BY ORDER OF THE WESTFIELD
BOARD OF EDUCATION, UNION
COUNTY, NEW JERSEY

Dana Sullivan,
Business Administrator

Board Secretary
1 T - 3/7/13, The Leader Fee: $104.55

PUBLIC NOTICE

PUBLIC NOTICE
TOWN OF WESTFIELD

INVITATION TO BID

Sealed proposals will be received by the
Town of Westfield in the Council Cham-
bers at the Municipal Building, 425 East
Broad Street, Westfield, New Jersey, at
10:00 AM prevailing time on Tuesday,
April 2, 2013 at 10:00 a.m., for the “2013
IMPROVEMENT OF NORTH EUCLID
AVENUE (between Mountain Avenue &
East Broad Street), IN THE TOWN OF
WESTFIELD, NEW JERSEY”.

The work under this Proposal includes
the furnishing of all labor, materials and
equipment necessary to complete the work
as shown on the Contract Drawings and
described in the Contract Specifications,
and Proposals shall be in accordance with
such Drawings and Specifications and the
terms proposed in the Contract.

The major items of work under this con-
tract include, but are not limited to, the
following in estimated quantities:

1,000 tons of 2 inches thick Superpave
Hot Mix Asphalt Surface Course

9,000 square yards of Milling, 2 inch
thickness

750 square feet of Concrete Walk, 4 inch
Thick

All bidders must submit with their
bid a copy of their New Jersey Busi-
ness Registration Certificate. Failure
to submit proof of registration will dis-
qualify the bid.

Proposals shall be in writing on the forms
furnished and must be delivered at the
place and before the hour above men-
tioned, and must be accompanied by a
certified check or bid bond payable to the
Town of Westfield in an amount equal to at
least ten percent (10%) of the base amount
of the bid, but not less than $500.00 nor
more than $20,000.00. (N.J.S.A. 40A:11-
21) Each bid must also be accompanied
by a Surety Company Certificate stating
that said Surety company will provide the
bidder with the required Performance bond
in the full amount of the Contract (N.J.S.A.
40A:11-22), by a Non-Collusion Affidavit
and a Contractor’s Qualification Statement,
Statement of Ownership, on the forms
included in and explained in the contract
documents.

Bidders are required to comply with the
requirements of N.J.S.A. 10:5-31 et seq.
and N.J.A.C. 17:27 and must pay work-
men the prevailing wage rates promul-
gated by the New Jersey State Depart-
ment of Labor and Industry for this project,
copies of which are on file in the Office of
the Town engineer.

This project is being funded by a Trans-
portation Trust Fund Grant administered
by the New Jersey Department of Trans-
portation.

Plans and specifications may be seen or
procured at the office of the Town Engi-
neer, Public Works Center, 959 North Av-
enue West, Westfield, New Jersey. The
non-refundable cost of contract documents
is ($50.00) made payable to the Town of
Westfield, which must be paid in cash or
certified check. The Mayor and Council
reserve the right to reject any bid, and to
waive any informality in any bid, if in the
interest of the Town, it is deemed advis-
able to do so.

Kris J. McAloon
Town Engineer

1 T - 3/7/13, The Leader Fee: $65.79

PUBLIC NOTICE
BOROUGH OF FANWOOD

NOTICE OF INTRODUCTION OF
ORDINANCE 13-02-R

AND PUBLIC HEARING

An ordinance was introduced by the
Mayor and Council of the Borough of
Fanwood on February 19, 2013. Copies of
this ordinance can be obtained without
cost in the Clerk’s Office, at the Fanwood
Borough Hall, 75 North Martine Avenue,
Fanwood, New Jersey between the hours
of 8 am to 4 pm, Monday through Friday.

This ordinance amends Chapter 184 of
the Code of the Borough of Fanwood con-
cerning the regulation of generators.

This ordinance is scheduled for public
hearing and adoption on March 19, 2013,
.at 7:30 P.M., Fanwood Borough Hall, 75
North Martine Avenue, Fanwood, New
Jersey.

Eleanor McGovern
Borough Clerk

1 T - 3/7/13, The Times Fee: $20.40

Sierra Club to Look
At NJ Highlands

AREA – The Sierra Club Loantaka
Group will present “NJ Highlands
Update – Part 1” at its meeting on
Wednesday, March 13, from 7:30 to
9 p.m. Free and open to the public, it
will be held at The Library of the
Chathams, located at 214 Main Street
in Chatham.

Erika Van Auken of the New Jersey
Highlands Coalition will screen the
film The Highlands Rediscovered,
followed by a question-and-answer
session. She will discuss the High-
lands’ importance to the area’s water
supply, outdoor recreation, tourist
economies and quality of life issues,
as well as current threats.

In April, the group will feature “NJ
Highlands Update – Part II,” from the
perspective of the New Jersey High-
lands Council, the state agency
charged with administering the High-
lands Protection Act.

For more information, call (908)
233-2414, visit
newjersey.sierraclub.org/loantaka or
e-mail loantakasc@gmail.com.
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